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General Order # 995
                                                   November 2013
November 2013 Meeting

                           DATE:     Friday, November 15th, 2013
                   LOCATION:   Iron Workers Hall 195 Old Colony Ave.

                                         South Boston between Damrell & D Streets  

                                         Nearest Box 7237 Old Colony Ave & Damrell
                    TIME:            Canteen Rehab Units Display 1915 hours
                                         Meeting 2000 hours

                    PROGRAM:  Celebrating the Boston Sparks 75th Anniversary 
                                         along with a presentation on A-10’s service during

                                         the Marathon Bombing and manhunt for the 

                                         suspects. This will be presented by Box 52 
                                         member and BSA President Paul Boudreau.

                                         A-10 and A-11 will be on display prior to the

                                        meeting.

November Meeting
The Box 52 will be helping our brother club, the Boston Sparks Association to celebrate its 75th anniversary. Box 52 Member Paul Boudreau will present a program on the BSA Canteen Operations during the Marathon bombing and the manhunt for the suspects.
This year is the 141st anniversary of the Great Boston Fire on November 9 and 10, 1872. Box 52 will be sounded. All Box 52 members who share membership in the Boston Sparks as well as the Boston Sparks members are urged to attend. A special collation will follow the meeting.
Guest Speaker 

Paul Boudreau was born and raised in Chelsea where he buffed the Chelsea Fire Department and developed his lifelong interest in the fire service. He is a member of Box 52 and served on the Board Directors. He is currently serving a fourth term as President of the Boston Sparks Association, and Rehab/Canteen Director for A-10 BSA.  He is an Honorary FDNY Battalion Chief, and a member of the Hundred Club of Massachusetts. In 1994 he founded the foremost Fire Buffing radio group in the Country; Boston Citywide. He is also the Deputy Director of Emergency Management for the City of Revere. 

October 2013 Meeting

The 101st Annual Meeting was held with 50 members and guests present. Annual reports of the Chair Officers and various committees were presented. After a brief collation, our feature speaker, member Howie Smith presented slides of the Chelsea Conflagration in October of 1973. The slides were taken by late Cambridge Fire Fighter Edward “Fluffy” Fowler. The presentation was very interesting and retired Chief Fothergill of Chelsea, son of Chief Herbert Fothergill was able to provide much information to the show. He also answered numerous questions about the fire.
Dues

Annual dues of $ 35.00 are payable to the Association by the October meeting. Any member with a dues problem is asked to contact Treasurer Bill Wilderman,  
Mailing Address Changes
Any member having a changed to their e-mail address is reminded to send the new e-mail to the editor at thelinebox@hotmail.com . Any change in USPS mailing addresses should be sent to the Treasurer at bwilderman@firefire.com or PO Box 848 Medford, Ma 02155-0009.
Election of Officers
At the October meeting nominations for both Officers and Board of Directors were requested from the floor. With none being put forth, a motion was made and seconded to have Secretary Kass cast one vote the nominating committee’s slate as presented. The results are: President: Alan MacDonald, Vice President: Patrick O’Connor, Secretary: Michael Kass, Treasurer: William Wilderman. Board of Directors: Richard Cutts and Jeff Brown. 
Congratulations to all!

Congratulations
Member, and Brookline Deputy Fire Chief Keith Flaherty and the members of Brookline Ladder 2 were recently honored by the City of Newton for their actions in rescuing trapped residents at a two alarm fire at 499 Crafts Street-box 342. This fire was fought entirely by mutual aid Companies, as a third alarm was being fought by Newton Companies at 283 Nahanton Street-box 283 at the same time. Congratulations to all involved in an outstanding rescue! 
REMINDERS

· Meeting Friday November 15th at Iron Workers Hall. Display of Canteen Units at 1915 hours with the meeting to follow at 2000 hrs. Meeting will feature the sounding of Box 52. 
By Order Of the President                                        Newsletter Editor

Alan Macdonald
                                               Frank San Severino

The Great Boston Fire
On Saturday November 9th it will be the 141st anniversary of the Great Boston Fire of 1872. We all know the story of this fire. But, I was wondering what it would be like this Saturday November 9th 2013 if fire broke out in the building at 83-87 Summer Street. Today the building at that location is a 5 story mercantile building, built a few years after the Great Fire. It has been renovated many times over. It is equipped with a sprinkler system and a private central station alarm monitoring.
At or about 1900 hrs. a fire breaks out in a second floor office that has been closed since Friday evening. It has been smoldering for hours. Flames ignite, the heat rises and pops link in the sprinkler head. Water starts to flow but the water can’t reach the area fully do to furniture. The private Central Station receives the coded signal for the location. A call is made to the Boston Fire Alarm Office. At the same time a passing police cruiser on patrol in district A sees a wisp of smoke seeping from a window and hears the water motor gong ringing. They radio in to their Dispatcher, who in turn notifies the BFD. 

A warning blow is sounded and the announcement over the radio “In District 3 striking 1443, reported building fire 85 Summer Street”. A button is pressed and 1443 goes out to every fire house in Boston. At the quarters of Division 1, on Purchase Street, it’s a flurry of activity, diesel motors are turning over, and warning lights are turned on, doors slamming. Tower Ladder 3, 2005 Pierce aerial tower, swings right out of quarters heading for box 1443. Hot on its heels are Engine 10 and Rescue 1. Division 1 reports via radio he is responding. Fire Alarm announces that box 1443 is for 85 Summer Street and that Engine 3 is the RIT team.  Engine 39 is responding up Summer Street from South Boston. During the response, a Fire Alarm Operator from the computer screen has started the high pressure pumping system. 
The Tower stops in front of the building, the crew springs into action, outriggers come down, the driver, now at the turntable pulls on controls and the tower rises from the bed and is swung left heading for the roof. Meantime a member of the crew ‘pops’ the door and the crew of the Rescue head in to find the fire and search for occupants. Engine 10 has the hi-rise pack and is headed into the stairwell. The pump operator has tied in to the high pressure system and a feeder is connected to the standpipe. Other first alarm companies have arrived and Ladder 17 has thrown their stick on the Kingston Street side of the building. Rescue 1 reports over BFD radio channel 2 they have found the fire on the second floor in an office. Engine 10 connects the line to the stand pipe in the stairwell, orders water, and the crew masks up and advances the line down the hall to the fire. The nozzle is opened and the fire knocked down with less than 200 gallons of water. Ladder 17 reports no extension or smoke to the upper floors. Rescue 1 and Ladder 3 are now engaged in overhaul operations. The RIT engine is released and a request is made for the Arson Squad. C6 calls Fire Alarm and reports fire is knocked down and he is holding Engine 10 and Tower Ladder 3 and to send the allout on 1443. Time of the incident, 22 minutes from sprinkler activation to the allout. 
So much has changed in 141 years!
